ADVANCE \y108

14 June 2006
The Honorable Harry Reid

Senate Minority Leader

Hart Office Building

Washington, DC 

Fax: 202-224-7327

Dear Senator Reid:
The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports full concurrent receipt of retired military pay and VA disability compensation and believes your two proposed floor amendments to the Senate version of the National Defense Authorization Act (S.2766) reflects progress toward these goals.
Your amendment (#4197) would end the benefit offset on military retirees deemed “unemployable" by the VA and is of particular importance to FRA. These members are certified as being unable to work because of their service-related disabilities and compensated by the VA at the 100% disabled rate. But unlike all other 100% disabled retirees, they still have a large share of their VA disability compensation deducted from their service-earned retired pay. Last year, Congress voted to end this unfair practice - but not until 2009. Most 100% disabled retirees are seriously ill with life shortening disabilities and thereby suffer the most from the offset. They deserve their full earned retired pay now. 
FRA also supports your amendment (#4196) to authorize combat-related special compensation for disabled members whose combat wounds forced them into medical retirement before attaining 20 years of service.

FRA appreciates your efforts on behalf of disabled military retirees and stands ready to assist in your efforts to improve their benefits.

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Secretary

JLB:jrd:aal
